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Minutes – regular monthly meeting May 20, 2015. 

Meeting called to order @ 7:35 p.m.   

 

Attendance:  24 members present, with a single guest – Chris MacKay attending  

 

Secretary’s report:  April minutes distributed by email – Bill Campbell reviewed the minutes from 

the April meeting as a review.  No errors or omission reported.   

 

Treasurer’s report:  Loyd Houston reported that there was little financial activity this month.  A 

deposit of $83.00 has been made and our current bank balance is reported at $5469.84.  Outstanding 

accounts payable this month are for a donation to the Victorian Resident’s fund ($250), production 

charges for new members’ ID tags ($287.28), and printing expenses for the 2015 edition of the roster 

book ($67.20).  A cheque in the amount of $537.28 will be cut to James Robinson who has already 

paid these two expenses and the printing expense cheque will be mailed to the vender.  

 

Motion:  To accept the financial report as detailed - made by Ken Black, seconded by Brian 

Pearce.  All in favor, none opposed, carried. 

 

 

Old Business: 

 

Penticton Trip: 

 

The following names have been confirmed for the trip to the Penticton car show: 

Marlin Ball, Al Breen, Bill Campbell, Russ Etherington, Bob Greenway, Loyd Houston, 

James Robinson, Mike Roy, Gord Strongman, and Don Wilson.  Also tagging along are two 

Rogue club members, Rick Long and Lawrie Wilkins as well as a few others from Duncan.  

Co-ordination of ferry times will follow, so look for emails. 

 

Parade participation: 

 

Our involvement in the parade went off without any hitches and everyone who drove the route 

had a great time.  To those who volunteered to help decorate, load, and unload the Totem flat 

deck, a big thank you for your help.  Thank you letters will also go out to Al Hopkins and 

Totem Towing.  

  

 

 

 

 



 

 

 

 

Club Barbeque at Kye Bay: 

 

The Campbells have extended a welcome again this year to come up to Comox for a barbeque at 

their summer house at Kye Bay.  The date is Saturday, June 20th. and if the weather is nice 

bring your old car, but that is certainly not required.  Hopefully as many club members and their 

guests as possible can make it. 

 

Club Picnic: 

 

Our club picnic is confirmed for July 5th at Gyro Park in Cadboro Bay from 11:30 am  – 4:00 pm.   

A poker run will start it off and will be co-ordinated and organized between Loyd Houston, 

John Fleury and Todd Green of the Torquemasters.  More details to follow.  Once our 

insurance documentation shows up, James Robinson will look after paying the fee and getting 

the permit. 

 

Mission Raceway trip: 

 

Len Levere was to report on transportation details this evening, however, he was absent so we 

will follow up at the next meeting.  The old time drags are set for August 1st and this would be 

the event proposed.  Look for more details in June. 

 

Club Apparel: 

 

General discussion on this subject found that there were quite a few members who were 

interested in getting some new items.  The following numbers reflect those at the meeting that 

wanted the following:  t-shirts – 20+, golf shirts or shirts with a pocket – 15, jackets – 10. 

Discussions followed on whether we should get embroidery directly on new jackets, or allow 

club crests to be applied to any suitable jacket.  The executive will try to get prices on each for 

the next meeting.  The following motion was proposed: 

 

Motion:  We authorize the executive to spend up to $200 to obtain a digitized image needed 

for embroidery or crest work that could be stitched to any item of clothing.  Made by Don 

Wilson and seconded by Al Breen. 

   

A Majority voted in favor with Malcolm McKenzie opposed.   Motion carried by majority. 

 

 

 

 

B R E A K  James Robinson passed out new roster pages, books, membership   

   cards, and ID. tags to the members who were present. 

 

 

50/50 draw – collected $73.00 with $36.50 going to Bob Greenway.  Bob kept 20 bucks and 

graciously donated $16.50 back to the club coffers. 

 

 

 



 

 

 

 

 

New Business: 

 

 

Upcoming Car Show at Berwick Royal Oak: 

 

On June 27th Doug Fox and Gary Clarke are organizing a car show at Berwick for the senior 

residents.  There will be refreshments and everyone is welcome to attend.  

 

Garage Tour: 

 

Our tour and demo at the Totem Towing facility has been postponed until later this season so 

look for a new notification by email. 

 

Saturday Morning coffee stops: 

 

It has been suggested we have casual get togethers for members on Saturday mornings this 

summer – look for notices by email. 

 

Pete’s Old School Restorations: 

 

Notice has been received that the proprietor of this restoration shop at Shawnigan Lake has 

recently passed away.   

 

Food for the Cookie Monsters: 

 

A big thanks again to Mike and Lynne for supplying us with cookies this evening – much 

appreciated. 

 

 

No other new business 

 

 

Motion to adjourn made by Brian Pearce seconded by Bob Rivers  -  Meeting adjourned at  

9:30 pm.  

 

 

 

Upcoming Events: 

 

Possible garage tour – look for notices. 

 

 

 

Next meeting:  Wednesday, June 17, 2015 – 7:30 pm at the Victorian Seniors Res. 
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